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Dear Parent,
                    As I indicated in my latest newsletter there has been concern expressed regarding parking at drop off and collection times. 

One area of concern that has been raised has been people parking in the bus stop. This has made things difficult for people including Thomas Hardye students. I have spoken with our Police Community Support Officer. She has provided the following guidance;

Due to the congestion and inconvenience caused by vehicles parked in a bus stop,
there will be no observation time allowed before a PCN is issued and CEOs will issue
a notice to any vehicle in a bus stop, including vehicles which have parked to load
and unload.
However, if the vehicle driver is present, he/she will be asked to move immediately
and a PCN will only be issued if the request is ignored.
This means that if parked in the bus stop you are liable to a parking ticket. It is likely that traffic enforcement officers will be on site to enforce this over the coming weeks.

It is essential that everyone takes full responsibility to ensure that parking is both safe, legal and respectful. 

Parking within the school carpark is not allowed without prior agreement with me, we have too many school buses using the carpark and do not have the capacity for parent cars at the start and end of the day. Additional cars block the parking for our school buses and the space for buses to manoeuvre safely.

There is always space to park in the Rec which is a very short walk from the school, however, please don’t use the school carpark as a short cut if using the rec. There is a crossing place on the pavement from the rec side of the road that will lead to the school gate. Whilst this is not a controlled crossing, providing that people park safely along Dorchester Road, this provides a safe place to cross. However when cars park carelessly they do block the sightlines for pedestrians and then present a risk to our children’s safety. 
Dorset Highways have undertaken two surveys of the traffic flow outside of school and we fall well below the threshold for a controlled crossing. The zebra crossing outside the old school is a legacy of pre by pass days.
Whilst the issues raised by parking are cyclical I have spent a lot of time having to deal with this issue, time which has taken me and the governors away from the prime role of developing the quality of learning for our children. I am therefore writing this letter in the hope that we can work to ensure that our children are able to arrive at school safely, our neighbours have access to their properties and other road users, including people using the bus stop, are able to do so without risk. 
Your help in this will be greatly appreciated; if nothing else it will prevent the regular newsletter nag!

Yours sincerely,
D Hunwick
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